

Pan Arcadian Federation of America Hanapkaaikh omoshonaia amerikhs

Founded in New York 1931

NATIONAL HEADQUARTERS

880 North York Road • Elmhurst, Illinois 60126 • Tel: 630-833-1900 • Fax 630-833-1956 email: info@panarcadian.org • http://www.panarcadian.org

May 27, 2020

TO: Board of Directors and Trustee Officers,

Past Presidents.

Chapter Presidents, and Secretaries

Dear Officers,

We hope this letter finds you and your families in good health.

Earlier this year, the Board of Directors and Trustee Officers notified the membership of its decision to host the upcoming 75th PFA National Convention in Chicago on October 15th thru 18th. As a result of the COVID-19 pandemic, however, we are forced to reevaluate this decision.

Assessing this situation and taking into consideration the protective measures implemented by the United States Federal, State and Local Governments, as well as the guidelines set forth by the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, we are obliged to cancel and postpone our 75th National Convention until the Summer of 2021. Additionally, we have been informed that all three Districts have also cancelled their Regional Conventions. The decision to cancel the National Convention was made via teleconference meeting of the Board of Directors and Trustee Officers of the PFA held on Saturday, May 2, 2020. As a result of this decision, the current Board of Directors and Trustee Officers will continue their duties until the next Convention in 2021.

Kindly notify your membership of these changes.

Finally, we would like to remind you that at our November 2019 Board of Directors and Trustee Officers meeting in New York it was unanimously decided to offer books to the PFA chapters at the cost of \$60 per set (regular price \$120) plus shipping. We respectfully ask for your assistance by prompting each chapter to purchase between 10 and 25 books @ \$60 per set plus shipping and to make them available for sale to their membership, friends, and families at a price of their choosing.

It would be a waste of effort and money to have this very worthy project remain in storage, liable to ruin. We urge you to make every effort to distribute what is left and try to make the most of this low-price opportunity.

Thanking you in advance,

Andreas P. Papantoniou

President

MENT TOTAL

Yiannis Bournazos Secretary



Pan Arcadian Federation of America ΠΑΝΑΡΚΑΛΙΚΗ ΟΜΟΣΠΟΝΔΙΑ ΑΜΕΡΙΚΗΣ

NATIONAL HEADQUARTERS

880 North York Road • Elmhurst, Illinois 60126 • Tel: 630-833-1900 • Fax 630-833-1956 email: info@panarcadian.org http://www.panarcadian.org

APP/YB/ah

20 Μαΐου, 2020

Αγαπητοί Αξιωματικοί,

Ελπίζουμε ότι αυτό το γράμμα θα σας βρει όλους υγιείς καθώς επίσης και τις οικογένειες σας. Σχετικά με το επερχόμενο Εθνικό Συνέδριο το οποίο είχε προγραμματιστεί να πραγματοποιηθεί στο Σικάγο μεταξύ 15 και 18 Οκτωβρίου θα θέλαμε να σας γνωρίσουμε τα κάτωθι.

Το ζήτημα του κορωνοϊού που αντιμετωπίζει ολόκληρη η ανθρωπότητα έχει αλλάξει τη ζωή και τις συμπεριφορές όλων μας. Συνεπώς και όπως έχουν εξελιχθεί τα πράγματα λόγω της γνωστής πανδημίας του COVID-19 που είναι απειλητική για τον κόσμο, πολλές αλλαγές επηρεάζουν τη ζωή μας οι οποίες πρέπει να ληφθούν υπόψη.

Εκτιμώντας λοιπόν αυτή τη κατάσταση κυρίως τα μέτρα που έχει πάρει η Αμερικανική και Τοπική Κυβέρνηση, καθώς επίσης και οι επιστήμονες σχετικά με την προστασία των πολιτών των Η.Π.Α., είμαστε υποχρεωμένοι να ακυρώσουμε το προγραμματισμένο 75° Παναρκαδικό Εθνικό Συνέδριο. Ως εκ τούτου το ακυρωθέν Συνέδριο θα πραγματοποιηθεί το καλοκαίρι του 2021. Ακύρωση επίσης υπάρχει και στα Περιφερειακά Συνέδρια. Η απόφαση αυτή ελήφθη στην τηλεδιάσκεψη της Διοίκησης της Π.Ο.Α. στις 2 Μαΐου, 2020.

Σας παρακαλούμε να ενημερώσετε τα μέλη σας για το ανώτερο ζήτημα.

Ανδρέας Π. Παπαντωνίου

Πρόεδρος

 $A\Pi\Pi/\Gamma M/\alpha\chi$

Γιάννης Μπουρνάζος

Γραμματέας